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90.
Mr S Simmons to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether any financial assistance has been provided to municipalities in the Eastern Cape with regard to cholera; if so, what are the relevant details? 
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REPLY:

Yes.  A number of cholera intervention programmes have been funded by the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry, particulars of which are shown hereunder.  The provision of water services to communities as well as Disaster Management is a function of District Municipalities.  My Department’s Regional Office in the Eastern Cape is fully supportive of the District Municipalities and is serving on Joint Operations Centres along with the Provincial Department of Health.

· OR Tambo Cholera Intervention Program 2002 to the value of R 44 million.  This project would serve 200 000 people in the King Sabata Dalindyebo, Nyandeni and Port St. Johns local areas and includes:

· Health and hygiene training;

· 27 000 Ventilated Improved Pit (VIP) toilets under construction; and

· rudimentary water sources protected through spring protection and hand pump boreholes.

· OR Tambo Cholera Intervention Program 2003 to the value of R 16 Million, serving areas not covered by the 2002 program.  This includes:

· Health and hygiene training; and

· 6 301 VIP toilets planned.

· Commitment to fund intervention activities in the Cofimvaba area of the Chris Hani District to the value of R300 000,00 for emergency water supplies (details not yet clarified).

· Provision of 6 000 bottles of bleach to disinfect water and posters for distribution with health and hygiene training.

This is in addition to the normal investment programme of the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry.

